## THE COLORADO BASIN ROUNDTABLE C/O P.O. BOX 1120 GLENWOOD SPRINGS, COLORADO 81602

May 24, 2017

Craig Godbout
Colorado Water Conservation Board
Water Supply Planning Section
1313 Sherman Street
Denver CO
(303) 866-3441, ext 3210 (office)
(970) 218-9407 (cell)
craig.godbout@state.co.us

## Dear Craig:

The Colorado Basin Roundtable voted unanimously at its May 22, 2017 meeting to approve an \$11,000 Basin Account WSRF grant to the Vail Ditch Flow Monitoring Improvements project in Grand County. The overall project comports with our Basin Implementation Plan by improving irrigation water delivery, modernizing flow monitoring and restoring habitat where high flows caused damage in 2010.

We had two abstentions due to conflicts of interest.

The project scored 11.75 of a possible 14.25 points on our scoring matrix, which measures how grants address our Roundtable objectives.

Sincerely yours,

Jim Pokrandt

Chair, Colorado Basin Roundtable

Attachment: CBRT Grant Matrix Scoring Sheet